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   PAM’S  NOVEMBER  PONDERINGS
    We are moving on from the all-important subject of unity.  However, I want to recap some of the important elements necessary for successful 
church life together!  The Holy Spirit is present when people are in harmony with one another. Strife and discord will keep the Spirt of God out of our homes and churches. It does not mean we avoid conflict at all costs, but according to Ephesians 4:3 we are to make every effort to maintain the unity of the Spirit in the bond of peace.  The next step in our study of the healing power and presence of the Holy Spirit in our church, is to look at the subject of peacemaking. 
  Conflict resolution or peacemaking is a hot topic in many sectors of our society. Why not in the church? Jesus calls us to be peacemakers in the beautiful Beatitudes he taught in Matthew 5. Memorizing such a passage would do us all good, would it not??  Sunday we will look at how to 
create or keep that unity as peacemakers. (In the following article, I share about a retreat at Joy Ranch that sheds some light on the efforts being made to bring our Community into a place of unity as well!)  
                 JOY  RANCH  RETREAT

  What a Joy it was to represent First Congregational UCC church at a community church leadership gathering! It began with registration Sunday eve at 5 pm and culminated in a Certification ceremony at 1:00 pm Wednesday.
  I was able to slip away from the Prairie Lakes meeting Sunday eve to hear the Keynote Speaker Dr. Rev. Marilyn Spurrell, retired UMC Dakotas Superintendent.  I have had the opportunity to meet Dr. Spurrell several times in the past along with many of her lovely family members. She has returned to Watertown to retire after an illustrious career teaching and preaching at a Dallas, TX seminary and many places in between.  Early Monday morning I registered and found the lodging, food and accommodations delightful! 
It was fun to see the names on individual rooms; many were friends and acquaintances from the past.  

Divine Providence of South Dakota sponsored the event and Jo Vitek was 
our hostess for all 3 days. 16 churches and the Prairie Lakes Hospital Chaplain were represented. Conference speakers came from Wesleyan, Methodist, Catholic, Baptist and Lutheran backgrounds. We studied many aspects of our community’s challenges and joys. A Mission Statement was expected as well as a strategic planning action statement. Our church has done its’ homework as your Profile and Mission Statements are up to date and well crafted. Church culture, safety, vision and leadership styles were 
all addressed. 
Health and wellness individually and corporately were examined and 
evening spiritual practices were offered to that end.  A Holden Evening Prayer with Rev. Isaiah Brokenleg, Pastor Allie (ELCA pastor), along 
with Robyn Gauger-Givens led us in this sacred music worship experience!

   Overall, much was learned and many subjects were highlighted for further research and discussion. 

The most important overarching goal of the Conference/Retreat was to bring a sense of Unity to our community's churches. I saw many relationships forged in the shared intensity of the classes; although differing theological viewpoints were present, I believe….“Mission Accomplished"!  
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         Moderator’s Message 

I recently read an article about Peace Lutheran Church in Minneapolis. 

The congregation had decreased to 20 members. The church is located

 next to a giant noise barrier on a backstreet in Minneapolis. 

It was once a Missouri Synod Lutheran church, but over the years had slowly been moving away from the Missouri Synod doctrine by elevating women to roles in the church and was open to anyone who came through the door. 

As they were looking at complete extinction as a congregation they decided that if they were to die, they would die well. The congregation took “love thy neighbor” to the extreme. They started to fix houses for people in the neighborhood. Roofs, plumbing, broken doors, broken furnaces, whatever needed repair, the members of Peace Lutheran were helping people in the neighborhood to fix their homes. 

Of course, the immediate reaction of the people in the neighborhood was suspicion. The assumption was that the 

good will came with proselytizing and demands that people come to worship services. This, however, was not the case. The members of the congregation were truly wanting to help the folks in the neighborhood. 

In the beginning only two women accepted the offer for repair work. But the members of the congregation kept at it. They made flyers and distributed them around the neighborhood. They kept making the offer to help. No preaching. No expectations. Just help.

Word spread and people from the neighborhood joined in to help. Donations from grateful people helped to keep the church and the projects going. The article went on to explain many of the wonderful projects that the congregation 

and neighbors did to assist people in the neighborhood. 

Peace’s membership has quadrupled since this neighborhood project started. Many others in the neighborhood also consider the church to be theirs. They may never come to service. They may not even believe themselves to be particularly religious. Yet they feel this pull of kindness. They feel the pull to serve someone other than themselves. They want to be a part of a good, healthy community.

As I was reading this article a few different things came to mind:

1. Am I willing to sacrifice to assist people as whole heartedly as the people of Peace? 

2. This is an example of Christ to the utmost. 

3. Even when things seem dire, there is hope. 

Peace Lutheran Church, in my opinion, is “preaching” the good word of God every time they pick up a nail to

shingle or lift a paint brush to paint a house. They are offering so much more than a Sunday worship service. 

They are offering the love and hope of Jesus. 

I wish you many blessings and much thankfulness during the season of Thanksgiving. 

Shari Wirkus

Co-Moderator

The next church council meeting is November  17
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          CHURCH COUNCIL MINUTES
                       October 21, 2019 
Attending:  Shari Wirkus, Lynne Forbush, Patty Zemlicka, Allison Foster, Donna Trupe, Shawna Hillsdale

Unable to Attend: Julie Matteson, Rich Mittelstedt, Stacy Andersen-Mjoun, 
               Russ Battey, Sue Pearson, Amber Nogelmeier, Dawn Engel, Cyndi Spieker

Council meeting was called to order by Shari.  Shari also provided an opening prayer.

Approval of the September 15, 2019 meeting minutes:  Lynne made a motion to approve the minutes with a second from Patty.  Motion carried.

Treasurer’s report:  Brenda gave the report.  Brenda reported this month was business as usual with no real issues.  Brenda did have to make a few calls to Office Peeps to straighten out the billing and copier lease on our new copier.  Brenda voiced that she would like to create a budget worksheet out of Quick Books for the Finance & Building/Grounds Committee to use when they prepare the next year’s budget.  Discussion was held regarding having a finance audit done.  It was decided in accordance with best business practice, to go ahead and get this scheduled.  Lynne made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report with a second from Donna.  Motion carried.

                                      Interim Ministerial Report:    9.16.2019 – 10.19.2019
I want to thank the Council for your financial support to attend the Local Leaders/Shepherding Retreat this week at Joy Ranch.  I would be happy to provide a brief oral report of the retreat at the next Council meeting.

I.  Prairie Lakes Association Planning meetings

A. Met with Lynne F. and Pastor Jim Uthe to pre-plan for the Fall meeting.  Met with Lynne F. for several subsequent planning sessions.

B. Travelled to Redfield for Pastoral Cluster Meeting and Prairie Lakes Planning Meeting with Donanne F., Registrar and Moderator Rev. Brewton.

C. Met with PLA Nominating Committee members:  Roseanne D-A., and Rich M.

D. Travelled to Bryant to meet with PLA Moderator Rev. Brewton to finalize Fall meeting details.
Hosts for the Oct 20th meeting included Moderator Rev. Brewton, Lynne Forbush and Pam Hardie.  The theme of the conference was ‘Come Away with Jesus and Rest Awhile’ printed on individual scrolls and distributed to each guest. After a brief business meeting, the Program was to feature the history and tour of the labyrinth, adult coloring of labyrinths, and Lynne F. demonstrating the drawing of a labyrinth; all while peaceful music was provided by pianist Bruce R.  A catered meal closed the meeting.

II. Youth of the Church

A. Confirmation-- Planning meetings were held with Jerod Jordan, Interim Minister at Grace Lutheran Church, and with approval by Julie M. we combined our 8th and 9th grade classes.   A total of four classes have been completed; with an average attendance of 22-28 confirmands from 7-8 pm.  One class was dedicated to a community service project.  

B. Each First Congregational UCC student received a student study bible to be used in class

C. In November, the class will be meeting at First Congregational UCC and in anticipation of regular gatherings here, we hope to make a few additions to the ’Pit’ for recreational and teaching time (i.e. large screen TV for the Bible DVD’s that complement the curriculum, etc.)

D. Youth Night—Amanda S., Youth Director, leads approx. 14 students from 6-7 pm.  I am in attendance (exception:  Sept. 11th when I had a prior commitment) and assist until 6:50 pm when the confirmation students and I leave for class. 
E. Amanda, her family, and I were guests of Grace Lutheran at their Fall Lock in. We will be hosting our first UCC Youth Lock in/Fun Night November 2nd from 5pm to 9 pm. 

III.  Visitations and Calls 

A. Sent 6 get well and sympathy  greeting cards 

B. Gave  Pilgrim Fair Posters to Clear Lake UCC and Clark UCC

C. Numerous follow up calls to families or patients of members in need

D. Delivered Church Bulletin to Jeann Bevers, Willa Austin (2 x)-Stoneybrook

E. Visited Palmer Anderson-Jenkins Living Center

F. Attended Clark UCC  Fall Harvest Festival

G. Identified those in Care Facilities outside of Watertown and will ask permission/protocol to visit Frankie Oleson, Alberta Engels, and several in Sioux Falls Hospitals.

H. Counselled two mothers with children in this congregation, via telephone, email and texts.

I. Had 3 ‘tea’ gatherings with members and visitors. ( Both Cyndi H-S. and Lynne F. provided gifts 
of tea 
IV.  Sermon Addendums

A. To  actively engage the congregation with the theme of the sermons offered:

       * Scroll with scripture about rest

 * Refrigerator reminder to pray to hear the Voice of the Holy Spirit

                         * Pair of CD’s of the story of the 80-something ladies changing their church thru prayer

                         *A_C_T_S Handout

                         *Brought a Middle Eastern Relic from Jericho

 *Nat’l  UCC Calendar recognizes the Jewish Holy Days.  Brought 2 Jewish clothing items
  worn during these days:  the kippa and a prayer shawl                             

V. Community Engagement (some for support of members)

                     A  I have attempted to attend some of the members’ community activities:

     * Glacial Harmonizers @ Veteran’s Event

     * Karing Kapers

     * Clay Trupe’s Football game

                     B.     Met with Sister Church’s Rev. Isaiah Brokenleg to plan Oct. 24 Holden Prayer Evening 

                              First Congregational UCC will be hosting the November Holden Prayer Evening       

                              Rev. Isaiah invited me to attend Ministerial Association at PLHS; Fire Chaplain 
      Rev. Roso extended an invitation to a pastoral luncheon gathering as well

                     C.     Attended Regional Pastor’s event in Brookings, SD (5 area states & global missionaries)                                  

                     D.     Attended Caregiver Dementia Forum.  6 church members have requested information.

                     E.     Have attended several ecumenical women’s gatherings at Gather and brought them 

                              for a tour of the Labyrinth.  Many delightfully surprised at such a wonderful place!
       VI.      Membership Classes
A. Have provided an invitation & outline of membership topics to Amanda S.

B. If anyone else is interested in joining the class, they will be held Saturday mornings.

C. I am using the membership packet provided from the National HQ. (More need to be ordered.)
      VII.        Future Activity Suggestions
A. Cyndi H-S. has offered to do a survey of the congregation’s desires/needs for a selection of topics for Bible Study.  It would be nice to launch classes by January.

B. Meeting with Bruce R. to discuss music options

C. Contacted Sioux Falls Seminary and received their approval to advertise position openings on their website.  No action has been taken to my knowledge.
    VIII.       Questions for the Council:
1. Would the congregation enjoy a Sunday message from a missionary that visits Watertown?    

2. Has it been decided to take Communion once a month?
3. How are you doing finding the next Pastor/or an expected timeline?
                  4.  I am wondering if this position should be increased from 15 hours to 20 hours /weekly?
                  5.  With permission, I would like to change the bulletin board with change of church seasons
Christian Education Report: Amanda provided the council with a handwritten report of Wednesday night School.  Amanda reported attendance has been around 11 kids and gave a rundown of what the Wednesday School hour consists of.  Amanda has been teaching the kids scripture thru science experiments. One recent activity was decorating pumpkins that were donated from the garden of John and Phyllis Wiles.  Amanda has a fun night planned for November, and then the kids will move into practicing for the Christmas play.  A copy of Amanda’s full report is available in the church secretary’s office.

Old Business:

· Lynne gave a recap of the Prairie Lakes Association meeting that was held in our church on October 20th.  Lynne said the meeting went well. Margie Brewster had a wonderful sermon. The spring conference meeting will be hosted by the Ipswich UCC Church.  Lynne wanted to thank everyone who helped make the meeting a success from the people helping to set up, clean up, and everything in between.  The council thanked Lynne for her dedication and numerous hours spent planning and preparing for the meeting.  

· Pilgram Fair Recap:  For the first time the Pilgrim fair was held on Saturday this year.  Due to the weather not being the best, it is hard to say if a Saturday is more popular than on a Thursday.  

New Business:

· All Saints Day:  Shari will visit with Pam to plan something during the church service.

· The council also discussed looking into updating the church membership list.

Search Committee Report:  Nothing new to report

Next Council Meeting:  November 17th, 11:00am

Adjourn:  Patty made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second from Lynne.  Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Pond, Church Council Secretary
               Executive Board AND Fellowship MEETING 
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Women’s Fellowship will meet Wednesday, November 6 at 1:30 pm.  The Leader group will meet at 12:30 to get the financial report from the Pilgrim Fair. The program for that day will be a police officer with his drug dog. Should be very interesting. Everyone is invited to attend. 
We think the Pilgrim Fair was a success in spite of the weather!  The snow & wind were terrible outside but inside people were visiting, working at their booth, laughing, eating delicious soups & baked goods, making decisions about which cookies to put in the can, and which good looking pie to choose from !  The Women’s Fellowship members want to thank all of you who participated in any way to make the Fair a memorable day. Blessing to all.
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Nov. 3rd:   DeLaine Owen, Pat and Frank Kitterman, Mervin Eastberg
Nov. 10th: Rodney and Brenda Zemlicka, Lynne Forbush, Cyndi Houts Spieker
Nov. 17th: Alan and Sue Pearson, Glenn Robel, Jo Gardner
Nov. 24th: Jim and Melissa Pond, Julie Matteson, Robin Briggs 
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Wednesday Youth Night:   Amanda Schaeffer
· Attendance has been very consistent Wednesday nights
· Fun Bible learning through science experiments
· Painted pumpkins donated by Nogelmeier and Wiles families
· We Sing Sunday Nov 2nd our Worship Songs from Youth Night
· Practice Begins for the Christmas Program Wed. Nov 6th
· December 14th will be a Christmas Vacation Bible School with Amanda
· December 15th will be Youth Sunday and we will present our Christmas Program 
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Our five Confirmation students are being rewarded with a first month perfect attendance gift card next week. 
We are so grateful for their diligence in showing up after long days at school and faithfully participating!
We have covered Creation, Noah, Abraham, Community Service and suicide. Yes, I used the “S” word.  At this past week's class we spent almost the entire hour listening to our students and Pastor Jerod, share hurts and wisdom.

It was tough, but it had to be said. Christ is the answer and we pray we are all listening to each other and really hearing the language of the heart. Our 5 UCC Confirmation kids are fantastic!! Parents you have much to be proud of in your young people!!

Abbie, Brandon, Clay, Hanna and Lex we love you!!  Pam Hardie
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         November 21, 2019
                 Evening Vespers

                       6 P.M.    Potluck to follow
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